BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

BOLAN—Ryan and Rhonda are pleased to announce the arrival of their brother **DUSTIN MICHAEL**

born on May 2, 1983. Proud Parents are Janice and Randy Bolan.

Special thanks to Dr. Wilkes and the nursing staff of The McCausland Hospital, also we would like to thank Mom, Dad and Wendy for all their thoughtfulness and help. We are forever grateful.





GRESDAL — Mr. & Mrs. D. Gresdal are pleased to announce the safe arrival of their first child, a bouncing baby boy,

MICHAEL RYAN

first grandchild for Mr. & Mrs. Wm. McKie. Delivered C.O.D. (cute, outgoing and damp), on March 15, 1983 at The McCausland Hospital. Weighing in at 81/4 lbs. 151/4 ozs.

Homes for the aged

The May meeting of the Board of Management of the District of Thunder Bay Homes for the Aged was held at Birchwood Terrace in Terrace Bay on Friday, May 13th with five Board members in attendance.

The Board decided to delay the election of officials as two appointees have yet to be made. They felt this would be finalized by the June meeting.

Accounts for the months of March and April were approved totalling \$387,820.30. Six resident applications were approved for admission, four for Pinewood Court and two for Birchwood Terrace. The tender of Bay Northern Construction for the renovations at Birchwood Terrace for \$29,000.00 was approved. The Board accepted the proposal of Mapledoram Brokers Limited for the four insurance policies covering Pinewood Court and Birchwood Terrace.

The Board approved the amended salary schedule at Pinewood Court and Birchwood Terrace for office employees and craft teachers in order to comply with provincial legislation. The Board agreed to extend the present agreement with C.U.P.E. with the five per cent increase for employees on June 1, 1983. Employees receiving less than \$15,000 will receive a \$750 in-

crease. The Board approved the tender of Bruno's Contracting to pave a small area of Pinewood Court for wheelchair access to the picnic shelter at a cost of \$350.

The Administrator, M.J. Vibert, was authorized to obtain proposals and tenders on the following work:

Pinewood Court

1. Picnic shelter 2. Change in wall between dining rooms 3. Drapes for main lounge

4. Pre-planning for west wing, prior to dining room addtion

Birchwood Terrace 1. Proposal for drapes in main lounge

The Board authorized the Administrator, the Accounts Supervisor, and a Board member to attend the Comprehensive Audit Workshop in Sault Ste. Marie on May 26, 1983 at a cost of \$10.00 per participant.

The Board approved delegates to attend the Annual Regional Conference in Fort Frances on June 8, 9, 10.

The Board spent considerable time with the next item on the agenda, replacement of the Ad-

ministrator. They reviewed a number of options which they had. The final decision was left for the June meeting. The Board's main concern was that the

new appointee would be given sufficient guidance by the present administrator, until the appointee gains some confidence in handling the operation.

Looking back

What was happening in the NEWS twelve years ago May 26, 1971.

Just over 200 people took advantage of perfect weather Saturday to each covered 18 miles. enter a Walk A Thon sponsored by the Grade eight class of St. Martin's school in Ter- Minor Hockey race Bay.

The twenty mile route between St. Martin's and Holy Angels School in Schreiber was scattered with adults and children of all sizes between 9:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. when the last walker finally checked in. 204 walkers were registered at the start. 182 made it at least as far as Schreiber. 105 started out on the return trip and 89 completed the entire 20 mile trek.

The first walker to complete the distance was Gerard Pineault, grade 8, who finished in just under 5 hours. Second was Edward Angus and third was Michael Fournier, grade 6.

The walking-est family were the Peter Carons and the Butch Bouchards. The four Carons children (Mona, Billy, Diane and Paul) all completed the 20 miles. The four Bouchard entires (Nancy, Carol, John and Raymond) also walked the full route.

The youngest partici-

Greg pants were Adamo, grade 2, Billy Caron and Raymond Bouchard, grade 3. Ronnie Dakin, grade 2, and Teddy Luke, grade 3, Kindergarten student Gordie Lang covered 10 miles.

Jim Armstrong, president of the Minor Hockey League, was MC at the banquet held in the Legion and attended by

Others at the head table were Bill Stefurak, secretary treasurer, and Joe Caccamo, vice president. The Coaches were Cos Filane, Ted Wilson, Mike Smilsky, Pat Conley and Steve Cheryl, with referee Borden Ross and rink manager John St. Jean.

Awards were as follows - Peewee house league - Most Valuable Player - Gorden Ross, Eric Glad and Bruce Martin. Most Improved Player - Doug Ross, Fred Figliomeni and Tom Ray.

Major Peewee: Most Valuable Player - Bobby Smilsky, Most Improved Player - Mike Mulligan. Bantam: Most Valuable Player - Mike Souliere, Most Improved Player -Terry Jartus. Midgets? Most Valuable Player -Ricky Spadoni, Most Improved Player - Ronnie Courtemanche.

THANK YOU

Brownies and Guides of Schreiber wish to thank all the businesses that donated goods and services in the past year. Your support was much appreciated.

THANK YOU

We would like to thank all the people who supported us at our stag and doe. Special thanks to Anne Marie Borutski and Richard Mineau who organized it. Our thanks also go to Claude Martin, Mae Ellen Pinion, Danny and Donna Mineau, Mike and Tammy Mineau, Debbie Mineau, Roger Tremblay, Cecile Borutski, Donald Borutski, Matthew Borutski, Chris Borutski and Donna Borutski who all helped out. Our last thank you goes to Lake Superior High School and Mark Houston who let us have the use of their stereo equipment.

> Thanks again, David and Cathy

Fish Derby

continued from page 1

touwadge."

The Derby prizes will be on display at Moore's and the weekend activities in-

cluded a Beer Garden to be held at the Aguasabon Trailer Park from 1:00 to 10:00 p.m. on Saturday, and from 1:00 to 7:00 p.m. on Sunday.

NOTICE OF MEETING

The McCausland Hospital Corporation

will hold the

12th Annual Meeting of Members

Tuesday, June 14th, 1983

Multi-purpose Room The McCausland Hospital



The Royal Canadian Legion

Branch 223 **Terrace Bay**

in conjunction with the branches in **ZONE 82** will be having a

PICNIC

July 16, 1983 **PENN LAKE PARK, Marathon** starting at 11:00 a.m.

Food and refreshments will be available at a minimal charge.

There will also be overnight camping spaces available at \$8.00 with electricity, \$6.00 without.

If there is enough interest, there will be a bus available for transportation to and from the Park. We would like to know how many people are interested in participating and the number of children you have that will be coming.

WE MUST KNOW BEFORE JUNE 25, 1983.

Please contact Sharon Mark, 825-3342 Stan Greenwood, 825-9452 Rolly Chase, 825-3847

Legion Ladies Auxiliary, Branch Members and their immediate family ONLY.